
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALL 

TO 

ORDER: 

 

 

MEMBERS: 

 

 

ABSENT: 

 

STAFF: 

 

 

AUDIENCE: 

 

APPROVE 

AGENDA: 

 

 

 

APPROVE 

MINUTES: 

 

 

 

APPROVE 

PAYMENT 

OF BILLS: 

 

 

APPROVE 

NATIONAL 

FFA TRIP: 

 

 

 

DISCUSS 

FACILITY 

UPGRADES: 

UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 422 

KIOWA COUNTY, GREENSBURG, KANSAS 

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

OCTOBER 9, 2023 

 

 

The Board of Education of Unified School District No. 422, State of 

Kansas, Kiowa County, met for a regular meeting at the school district 

office, 710 S. Main Street in Greensburg.  The meeting was called to 

order by President Ki Gamble at 8:03 p.m.  

 

Ki Gamble, Paul Kendall, J. Wynn Fleener, Mike Greenleaf, Tony 

Rhodes  

 

David Allison, Cory Zenger  

 

Mark Clodfelter, Stephanie White-Neuhold, Travis Powell, Cassie 

Kirby, Luke Alpers 

 

Atleigh Gumpenberger, Brandon Wolfley, Misty Piester 

 

A motion was made by J. Wynn Fleener and seconded by Mike 

Greenleaf to approve the agenda with one addition: 

1.  Consider FFA travel request 

Yes:  5        No:  0         PASSED 

 

A motion was made by Paul Kendall and seconded by Tony Rhodes 

to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held September 25, 

2023. 

Yes:  5         No:  0         PASSED 

 

A motion was made by J. Wynn Fleener and seconded by Paul 

Kendall to approve payment of October bills in the amount of 

$85,759.06. 

Yes:  5         No:  0          PASSED 

 

Following a student presentation, a motion was made by Tony Rhodes 

and seconded by Mike Greenleaf to approve an out-of-state trip for 

the FFA officers to attend the national convention, with the district to 

provide a vehicle and fuel. 

Yes:  5         No:  0          PASSED 

 

Darrell Kohlman from DCS reviewed recommendations for facility 

systems.  He discussed upgrades to lighting, controls and the cooling 

tower, as well as roof replacement. 



 

 

 

DISCUSS 

CLASS SIZES: 

 

 

 

 

REPORTS: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

  

Page Two, October 9, 2023 

 

 

The board and administration discussed class size limits, which must 

be put into place to comply with new legislation. 

 

(Although it had been listed on the printed agenda, no executive 

session was needed.) 

 

The elementary principal reported on some new para hires, student 

activities, and ongoing teacher evaluations. 

 

The high school principal reported on athletic schedules and student 

activities. 

 

The superintendent reported on student counts for the 

Superintendent’s Organization Report, which determines state aid for 

the school year.  He also discussed a request to transport junior high 

students after basketball practices. 

 

President Ki Gamble declared the meeting adjourned at 9:43 p.m. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________ 

President, Board of Education 
 

 

 

______________________________________ 

Clerk, Board of Education 

  


